

Village of Hampshire

Public Safety Committee Meeting

Mike Reid Jr. — Toby Koth — Rob Whaley

Thursday May 28, 2015 — 6:00 PM

Hampshire Village Hall — 234 S. State Street

MEETING MINUTES

- The meeting started at 6:01pm and called to order by Trustee Reid at the village hall in Hampshire, IL
- A quorum was established Toby Koth, Mike Reid, Police Chief Brian Thompshon, Coon Creek's Carl Palmazno and Connie Von Kuedell were also in attendance. Trustee Rob Whaley was in attendance via telephone, however was not officially in attendance due to his method of attendance.
- The meeting minutes from the September 19, 2013 meeting were approved with no changes. A motion to approve the minutes as they were presented was offered by Trustee Koth and a second to the motion was made by Trustee Reid.
- There were no citizens' comments offered by any in attendance.
- Police Chief Brian Thompson brought an idea to the committee expressing interest in restricting parking to one side of the street on White Oak to help with traffic flow and promote safety for the residents
 - o Everyone in attendance agreed with this and it will be presented to the Village board for an ordinance.
- We discussed the trailer ordinance, and idea that has been on and off the agenda since 2007.
 - There were some tweaks that need to be made, to the ordinance and it will be brought to the village board in the coming weeks.
- The Chief offered an update about the department
- Carl and Connie offered an update about coon creek days and asked that the police department help with street closures.
- They also agreed to work together to define a new parade staging area.
- There was no other Business and the meeting was adjourned ay 6:52pm with the motion made by Trustee Koth and seconded by Trustee Reid.